
 
 
 

 
INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM         Date:  November  28, 2007 
 
TO:  Brad Winter, President, City Council 
 
FROM: Martin J. Chávez, Mayor 
 
SUBJECT: FY2007 Project Safe Neighborhoods 
 
The Albuquerque Police Department (APD) is eligible to receive a grant from the New Mexico 
Department of Public Safety in the amount of $11,500 for a violent crimes impact team (VCIT).  
 
The grant funds will be utilized by APD to fund overtime to reduce firearms-related violent crimes, 
utilizing the prosecution system for federal firearms violations. 
 
Indirect costs of $675 and FICA charges of $167 are necessary to support this grant and are available in 
the FY08 Transfer to Operating Grants Fund Program in the General Fund. 
 
This Resolution is forwarded to the Council for its action. 
 
 
Recommended:     Approved as to Legal Form: 
 
 
 
______________________________  ____________________________ 
Bruce J. Perlman, Ph.D.    Robert M. White  
Chief Administrative Officer    City Attorney 
 
Recommended:      
 
 
 
_____________________________         
Raymond D. Schultz 
Chief of Police    
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